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Re: Exclusive Dealing Notifications lodged. 

In response to your request as an interested party to the above application. 

We noted that all 3 notifications were lodged and financed by NASR Pty Ltd, we also note that: 

Brisbane lnternational Speedway Pty Ltd: 
John Kelly - promoter, Director of NASR Pty Ltd & shareholder 

Murray Bridge Sporting Car Club & Motorcylce Club Incorporated: 
Tim McAvaney - promoter & Secretary of NASR Pty Ltd 

Premier Speedway Club Warrnambool Pty Ltd: 
Shareholders of NASR Pty Ltd 

The National Dirt Racers Association Inc (NDRA) held an informal meeting to discuss our 
response to the application made by others for exclusive dealings. The following response has 
been completed on behalf of National Dirt Racers Association Inc and it's members. 

Firstly, there seems to be a pattern forming, where as notifications are being lodged at a crucial 
time for the majority of the country in regards to licencing for the upcoming season. This maybe 
to cause unrest in the speedway community so as to force members of the community to 
purchase a NASR product in case it is forced by yourselves. 

In all states & territories of Australia, there are non profit organisations, such as ourselves, that 
rely on the income from club members etc to keep their track/divisions alive and viable for all 
members. All income, other than operating costs, is put back into the sport in one form or 
another, not into shareholders or directors pockets. 

We also note that the submission by ASCF Speedway Sedans Inc has not made it public that 
Neil Sayer, CEO is a Director of NASR Pty Ltd and that they are also shareholders of NASR Pty 
Ltd. 

By the legal protection given to Placide Pty Ltd as trustee for the Metro Speedway Trust t/a 
Speedway Perth Motorplex (Perth Motorplex) and Coria Park Pty Ltd t/a Avalon lnternational 
Raceway (Avalon lnternational Raceway), in which Gavin Migro is Racing Manager of the Perth 



Motorplex and also a Director of NASR Pty Ltd, Avalon International Raceway has Jeff Drew 
who also is a Director of NASR Pty Ltd and they also are shareholders. 

In our opinion, this situation is a form of collusion with gross conflicts of interests, that many of 
their own members are unaware of. 

By providing all of the above legal protection, it is giving NASR Pty Ltd a monopoly which is 
detriment to the sport as a whole. 

There are many competitors/crew etc, that travel around the country for different events, we 
believe that by restricting entry at certain race tracks, you are limiting their desires to keep 
competing in this sport. 

The National Dirt Racers Association Inc would like to thank your department for the opportunity 
to respond to such an important issue and please feel free to contact our office for any further 
information you may require. 

For & On Behalf of the 
NDRA Inc 

Anne Dicker 
National Secretary 


